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May 22, 2020 

The Honorable Todd M. Turner 

Chair 

Prince George’s County Council 

County Administration Building  

14741 Governor Oden Bowie Drive 

Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772 

Dear Chair Turner: 

Enclosed for the County Council’s consideration is an amendment to the Prince George’s 

County Code Subtitle 13 concerning Illegal Dumping of Bulky Items. This bill implements 

House Bill 1155 (PG 418-19), effective October 1, 2019, by adding as a prohibition the disposal 

of bulky items by a person on public and private property unless certain State designations apply, 

or the person is authorized by the proper public authority to use the property.  

This legislation will contribute to my efforts and that of the County Council to “beautify” 

Prince George’s County.  Further, the new bill establishes fines and penalties for improper 

disposition of bulky items which impact our “beautification” goals. 

The Council’s favorable consideration of this amendment is greatly appreciated.  If you 

have any questions, please contact my office or Joseph P. Gill, Director, Department of the 

Environment (DoE) at, (301) 883-5812. 

Sincerely, 

Angela D. Alsobrooks 

County Executive 
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